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In the Fall of 2021, Home Again was one of the United Way NL's Community Fund recipients. This support
means Home Again can continue its essential work of delivering furniture to people throughout our region
at absolutely no cost to them. The furniture changes not only the homes, but the lives of those within.

One of those whose life was changed was Don, who graciously shared a little of his story:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=poUPZEk65Jk

"I am very thankful to Home Again Furniture Bank for the help I received during my darkest days and in turn,
I am thankful to the United Way because of their donations to Home Again.
I have suffered with severe depression for many years which I was able to keep under control with the help
of my wife. When she died 9 years ago, my depression got out of control so my doctor put me in a
retirement home. While there, my depression got worse and I didn't have many visitors while I was living
there. I felt very alone and useless, I even thought of suicide on a daily basis.

I tried to fight it but I was fighting a losing battle and ended up in the Waterford hospital. While I was
hospitalized, I decided to try to do something about it. Growing up and being told I am useless was taking
it's toll on me in a major way. I decided I was going to leave the retirement home and get my own place.
After a few months I had an apartment of my own in St. John's which was far away from the retirement
home in Bay Roberts.

It was not as easy as just moving - as my daughters had given away all my stuff when I moved into the
retirement home. This meant I was 59 years old and starting all over again with just the clothes that I had. I
moved in with nothing but my walker, some dishes someone gave me, and an air mattress. Then someone
gave me a coffee and end tables. So I was sleeping on an air mattress on the floor, which wasn't great
because I have two bad legs.

I ended up in the hospital a couple of times over a three month period - with pneumonia and then when my
depression started to get bad again. This is when Home Again Furniture Bank stepped in and brought me
some much needed furniture. I received a chesterfield, table & chairs, a bed, dresser, little side table and
some sheets with pillow cases.

I can never thank them enough for all they did for me at the time in my life that was the darkest. Home
Again Furniture Bank is a life saver for me.

Home Again doesn't do it by themselves as they need donors, like the United Way and their supporters. The
least I can do is thank both organizations for what they do because they saved my life. Thank you so much
from the bottom of my heart.”

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=poUPZEk65Jk

